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    April 30th  Newell Screening 
    May 6th  Pine Ridge Social 
    May 7th  Kyle Social 
    May 8th  SDHSA Meeting in Chamberlain 
    May 9th  Leadership Team Meetings 
    May 12th  Open House/Recruitment (Bison) 
    May 15th  Last Day of Center (Lemmon/Bison) 
    May 20th  Pine Ridge Social 
    May 21st  Policy Council Meeting 
    May 22nd  TREC Board Meeting 
    May 22nd  Kyle Social 
    May 26th  Memorial Day (Holiday) 
    June 18th  Policy Council Meeting 
    June 19th  TREC Board Meeting 
 

 
 

Executive Director Email: djacobson@badlandshs.org 

Program Services Director Email: cvoorhis@badlandshs.org 

Family Community Specialist Email: wdunn@badlandshs.org 

Health, Nutrition, Safety Specialist Email: 

mwolf@badlandshs.org 

Mental Health Specialist Email: 

tanderson@badlandshs.org 

Web Site: http://badlandshs.org/ 

 

This institution is an equal opportunity provider and employer. 

If you wish to file a Civil Rights program complaint of 

discrimination, complete the USDA Program Discrimination 

Complaint Form, found online at 

http://www.ascr.usda.gov/complaint_filing_cust.html, or at any 

USDA office, or call (866) 632-9992 to request the form.  You may 

also write a letter containing all of the information requested in the 

form.  Send your completed complaint form or letter to us by mail at 

U.S. Department of Agriculture, Director, Office of Adjudication, 

1400 Independence Avenue, S.W., Washington, D.C. 20250-9410, by 

fax (202) 690-7442 or email at program.intake@usda.gov. 

 

 

 

Recruitment Time is here!!! 

Badlands Head Start:  Prenatal to Five is currently taking 

applications for the 2014-15 School Year. 

Referrals from current and past Head Start families are one 

of the best resources we have for reaching out to new 

families.  Please help us get the word out by informing 

anyone you may know that would qualify for our Head 

Start program in your area.  Share with them the 

experiences and benefits of the Head Start Program and 

how they can contact us to obtain more information or to 

fill out an application. 

In Butte County we serve prenatal moms and children 0-3 

years old (who do not turn 3 before September 1, 2014). 

In Harding and Perkins counties we serve prenatal moms 

and children 0-5 years old (who do not turn 5 before 

September 1, 2014). 

In Corson, Shannon and Bennett counties we serve children 

3-5 years old (who do not turn 5 before September 1, 

2014). 

We work closely with school districts to provide service to 

children with disabilities. 

Remember when applying we need to see proof of age and 

income.  We encourage families of all incomes to apply.  

Please give interested families the phone numbers to call 

the local offices or Belle Fourche office to fill out an 

application.  Thank you! 

Belle Fourche office:  605-723-8837 or 800-598-5859 

Bison office – 605-244-5500 

Buffalo office – 605-375-3179 

Kyle office – 605-455-2799 

Lemmon office – 605-374-3134 
 

Wanda Dunn – Family land Community Partnership Specialist 

mailto:djacobson@badlandshs.org
mailto:cvoorhis@badlandshs.org
mailto:wdunn@badlandshs.org
mailto:mwolf@badlandshs.org
http://badlandshs.org/
http://www.ascr.usda.gov/complaint_filing_cust.html
mailto:program.intake@usda.gov


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Written by:  Foster W. Cline, M.D. & Hermie Drill Cline 

For thirty years Hermie and Foster have worked with other 

couples individually and in groups, in this country and 

abroad, helping them learn how to do the same thing:  Build 

lasting relationships.   They’ve worked with couples by the 

fireside in their home, and on houseboats lashed together on 

America’s lakes.  They’ve worked with couples around the 

campfire, and in many retreat centers.  The wisdom gained 

through all these years and experiences culminated in a book 

that is enjoyable and effective for couples wishing to make 

the most of their relationship. – Jim Fay 

 

This is a “read-and-understand, lock-it-in-with-practice” book 

that will enrich your relationship with your loved one.  Foster 

and Hermie’s DVD is packed with couple “laugh-and-learn” 

vignettes and links to a website that will help you understand 

yourself, your loved one, and your relationship along nine 

different scales

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 Your Parent Resource Library is a wealth of 

information! 

We will be highlighting a book, DVD, or other 

resource from the Parent Library each newsletter. 

Check out a book or other resource and let us 

know if there is a book or resource we should add 

to the Parent Library! (Not all materials listed are 

at all sites.)  
 Wanda Dunn,  Family Community Specialist 

 

 

 

Will There Be a Lap for Me? 
Written by:  Dorothy Corey 

Illustrations by:  Nancy Poydar 

This is an adorable children’s book about a 

child’s reaction to his mother having a new 

baby and how it would affect his time on his 

mother’s lap. 

 

 

 

 



The Good Times are now… 

 

Most parents wish they had more time – and energy – to tackle the many household jobs that never seem 
to get done. 
 

Think about the dust that must be underneath every bed in your house, the jumble of closets, shoes and 

books in the hall closet, the infamous “junk” drawer in every kitchen in America. 

Now think about the best things you remember from your childhood, the people, places, and events that 

are very dear to you. 
 

Twenty years from now, what do you want your children to remember from their growing up years? 

Look at this list:  Which items do you think kids will remember? 
 

 The winter afternoons when the dinner dishes were left on the table while the whole family went 

sledding in the new snow. 

 The arrival of Judy, the wild and crazy Irish setter who required lots of care, attention and feeding, 

but who loved everyone on sight and became a beloved family pet. 

 The occasional summer night when all the neighborhood kids were allowed to stay up later while 

their parents played Monopoly. 

 The spotless kitchen floor. 

 Slacks with pressed-in creases. 

 All of the family’s clothes, washed, ironed, and put away at the same time. 
 

The point is while we’d all like to have pressed-in creases in our slacks, absolute order in drawers and a 

spotless kitchen floor; sometimes these things have to give way to a more urgent need:  time spent 

without children. 
 

Today parents are bombarded with all kinds of information telling them how to be better parents, how to 

find quality time, how to have it all now to ensure that children grow up to be geniuses. If you ask the 

kids, they’d just like to have parents to themselves for a bit to play, talk, be silly, and have fun. It’s 

something to make time for – right now.  Twenty years from now those will be the good times they’ll 

remember. 

Borrowed from:  Northeast SD Head Start Program Newsletter     

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  
 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Orange Juice Salad 

A sweet fruity treat 

Ingredients: 

 2 bananas, peeled and sliced 

 2 apples, sliced 

 2 oranges, peeled and sectioned 

 2 kiwis, peeled and sectioned 

 2 stalks celery, chopped 

 ¼ cup chopped walnuts (optional) 

 ¾ cup orange juice 

Instructions: 

Combine all ingredients in a bowl; keep in 

refrigerator until serving time.  Makes four to six 

servings 

Guidelines for Finicky Eaters 
 

1. Be a positive role model. 

Your child learns by watching you.  You should 

eat the same healthy foods you expect your 

child to eat. 
 

2. Don’t force your child to eat a specific food. 

No one food is essential.  Choose another food 

from the same food group instead.  For example, 

if your child doesn’t like milk, try giving yogurt, 

cheese or calcium-fortified juice.  Forcing your 

child to eat can make him or her dislike meal 

times.  In many cases, your child just may not be 

hungry. 
 

3. Eat meals together. 

Make mealtimes special.  Sit together and talk 

about your day.  Turn off the TV during meals.  

Eating meals and snacks at the same time of the 

day may also help improve your child’s eating 

habits. 
 

4. Try new foods.  

Try giving a new food once a month.  Or try the 

same food in different forms.  For example, 

serve mashed potatoes instead of baked 

potatoes. 
 

5. Offer a variety of foods. 

Along with food you know your child will eat, 

offer other foods.  Your child may like to try 

foods that are different colors and shapes. 
 

6. Offer healthy choices. 

For example, offer more than one kind of 

vegetable and let your child choose which one 

he or she would like. 
 

7. Watch for food “jags.” 

Sometimes your child may want to eat the same 

food every day. It is okay to serve the food your 

child likes, but try to add other healthy choices, 

too.  Food jags often last only a few weeks and 

are generally not harmful. 
 

Building a Healthy Child Parent Handout Lesson #18 

 

 

 

 

Hamburger Muffins 

Ingredients: 

 1 can (10 oz.) refrigerator biscuits 

 1 lb. lean ground beef 

 ½ cup ketchup 

 1 tablespoon mustard 

 Salt and pepper to taste 

 ½ cup shredded cheddar cheese 

Instructions: 

Separate dough into 10 biscuits.  Let your child 

flatten biscuits into 5 inch circles. 
 

Lightly spray muffin pan with vegetable oil spray.  

Press each biscuit into a muffin cup.  Press the 

dough into the bottom and up the sides. 
 

Cook ground beef in a skillet until meat is 

browned.  Drain off any extra fat. 
 

Mix ketchup, mustard, salt and pepper into 

browned meat.  Put about ¼ cup of the meat into 

each biscuit.  Sprinkle with cheese. 
 

Bake in a 375 degree oven for 15 to 20 minutes. 

Cool for 5 minutes.   



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Parents are often astonished to 

find their sweet, innocent little 

baby has suddenly turned into a 

noisy, demanding—and sometimes 

out of control—child. Help is here! 

 

Badlands Head Start:  Prenatal to Five 

Is offering: 
 

“Love and Logic” 

Parenting Classes!!! 
 

We are currently surveying to determine 

how many parents are interested in this 6 

week training opportunity for summer 

and how many for fall. 

 

Please contact Tammy McDaniel by June 

1st, 2014, at the Badlands Head Start 

Administration Office 

in Belle Fourche, SD at 605-723-8837 or 

800-598-5859 or email 

tmcdaniel@badlandshs.org  

 

 

 
 

Farewell… 
Malynda Wolf, our Health, Nutrition & Safety 

Specialist will be leaving us on May 9th.  We are 

saddened by her departure but we wish her the 

best.  Malynda has been a huge asset to Badlands 

Head Start: Prenatal to Five.  She has been 

instrumental in connecting us with so many 

resources for our families, as well as, advocating for 

the children in our program throughout the health 

community.  Thanks Malynda for your dedication 

and support of Badlands Head Start:  Prenatal to 

Five.  We will miss you! 

  

 

mailto:tmcdaniel@badlandshs.org


  

 

Week of the Young Child  

The Belle Fourche Social 

Site was decorated with a 

Wall Art Project that Ms. 

Pita Estrada did with the 

children in her cluster for…  

Week of the Young Child! 

National Children’s Mental Health Awareness Day – May 8th 

 

Badlands Head Start:  Prenatal to Five is a part of this national effort, and supports your child’s Mental 

Health/Wellness in the following ways: 

 Educational handouts on parenting issues and social-emotional development 

 Individual consultations with parents who desire more information 

 Encouraging Social/Emotional Development through Home Visits and Socials 

 Conducting or arranging for screenings for possible mental health issues 

 Helping with the referral process to a mental health agency if the parent wishes. 
 

How Parents Support Mental Wellness 

In their regular daily contacts with their children parents learn about child development, get to know their 

individual child, and form patterns of relating to their child.  They learn to: 

 Provide a secure base through loving connections and routines 

 Use positive coaching skills to help their child be independent 

 Establish a few age appropriate rules and be consistent in their response 

 Help their child resolve conflict by staying calm and using a problem solving approach 

 Spend time every day interacting with their child away from television and computer 

 Keep up regular connections with extended family, friends and nature 

 Recognize their child’s unique contributions to the world and the family 
 

Their child gains: 

 A sense of who he or she is in the family and in the world 

 A desire to communicate and make connections with others 

 The confidence and persistence to reach goals 

 The motivation to explore and learn 
 

Parents have the most opportunity and responsibility to help their child feel safe in the world, to be 

connected, and be able to get along with others.  They create an environment that nurtures and encourages 

mental wellness.                                                                                              Terry Anderson, Mental Health Specialist 

 

 

 



SPRING AND SUMMER “HOME WORK”  
No one will know its “HOME WORK,” but every time your 

child is playing with toys in sand/dirt/water/birdseed, etc. 

they are getting ready for kindergarten expectations.  Read 

below for the surprising amount of learning opportunities: 

 COGNITIVE:  sorting, problem solving, investigating, 

exploring, explaining, critical/creative thinking, 

classifying, comparing volume and measurement 

properties. 

 PHYSICAL-MOTOR:  standing, squatting, stretching, 

twisting, using fingers, hands, arms, and trunk all 

while maintaining balance and coordination; playing with scoops, shovels and funnels provide a resistive activity 

improving body awareness; eye-hand coordination and grasping are needed for future writing. 

 SOCIAL: Interactive and pretend play provides social skill development and verbal communication, sharing, 

helping, compromising, requesting, offering, and friendship building. 

 SPEECH AND LANGUAGE:  the gathering of children with or without adults around an engaging activity 

promotes the use of spontaneous speech and language…a MUST for all young children developing skills for 

reading and writing! 

 SENSORY: playing in a variety of materials (sand, dirt, water, seed, flour, etc.) allows the child to feel different 

textures through their hands, giving the brain the opportunity to process a variety of tactile experiences in order 

to understand different sensations (i.e., grainy, smooth, dry, wet, etc.).   

Stereognosis is the ability to recognize an item by touching only.  This develops when a child can feel and 

identify an object they cannot see that is buried in the sand, etc. 

If messiness is an issue, spread out an old sheet or shower curtain so all the spills (and there will be some) can be 

cleaned up easily…remember it is all about the children, their development and joy of learning!  HAVE FUN TOGETHER!! 
Adopted from “Write Out of the Box!”  April 2013 by Marianne Gibbs, EdD, OTR (occupational therapist) 

Submitted by:  Cheryl Voorhis, PSD/EDS 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 



ANALYZING RESULTS OF CHILD ASSESSMENT 

As we’ve mentioned earlier this year in the newsletter, a major detail of the overall School Readiness theme 

for all of our children, Early Head Start and Preschool Head Start, is the process of aggregating (gathering) and 

analyzing the results of our ongoing assessment:  TS GOLD.  I’ll try to simplify the process and summarize 

where we are in our program: 
 

 Every enrolled child is first assessed after the first 5 weeks of the beginning of their enrollment (this 

can be different throughout the program, depending on when the child/family enrolls). 

 This assessment is based on 1) This is My Child, 2) Developmental Profile (EHS) or Preschool 

Developmental Profile (HS), 3) Screenings:  DIAL 4, ASQ and ASQ-S/E, 4) teacher/home visitor 

observations, 5) IFSP or IEP goals and objectives, if applicable. 

 The ongoing assessment procedure is repeated 3 times a year (fall, winter, spring) but only the 

Developmental Profile or Preschool Developmental Profile and teacher observations are formally 

repeated at the 2nd and 3rd checkpoints.   

 After each of the 3 checkpoints, we do an Aggregation and Analyzation of the data gathered. 

 This process is measured against the BHS: P-5 School Readiness Goals and Objectives, the Head Start 

Child Development and Early Learning Framework (ELF), and The Creative Curriculum GOLD Goals. 

 The information is gathered by cluster/classroom, child, disability, and can be separated into several 

other categories. 

 Data is gathered for 3 main reasons: 1) to share the child’s progress with the family and identify areas 

for next steps in development, 2) to identify areas for staff professional development, and 3) to 

identify areas for program adjustment and improvement. 

 Aggregation and Analyzation Reports are to be shared 3 times a year with families, program staff, 

Policy Council, TREC Board of Directors and the general community. 
 

The status of our program is behind where we expected to be at this point in time.  Due to being short staffed 

at the beginning of the program year in September 2013, new staff that came in started behind the game and 

had to take time to be oriented to the home visiting process and paperwork, to get the required training for 

using the TS GOLD system, and to know their children well enough to be able to record the assessment data.  

Thus, we were not able to gather program-wide data in a timely manner.  At this date, all home visitors have 

completed the GOLD Basic online training and are catching up on all data collection.  Full reports will be 

available by May 21 and provided to the families, Policy Council, TREC Board and the community.  If you have 

any questions about this process, please contact me at 605-723-8837 or cvoorhis@badlandshs.org. 
 

 

 

 

Cheryl Voorhis, 

Program Services Director/ 

Education-Disabilities Specialist 

mailto:cvoorhis@badlandshs.org


SOUTH DAKOTA EARLY CHILDHOOD EDUCATION CONFERENCE 

The South Dakota Early Childhood Education Conference was held on April 24th, 25th, and 26th, 2014 in Sioux 

Falls, SD.  Several of our Early Head Start home visitors and one TREC Board member attended, as well as, our 

Executive Director, Doug Jacobson, who was a presenter at the Conference.  Staff from all of the SD Head Start 

areas were recognized at an awards dinner for their years of service.  Badlands Head Start: Prenatal to Five 

recognized Guadalupe Estrada for 10 years of service, and Jeanne Blalock for 15 years of service.   Below (left) 

is a picture of Doug Jacobson giving Guadalupe her certificate and pin. 

 

 

 

       

 

 

 

 

 

 

On Saturday, the KEYNOTE SPEAKER was Keith Pentz.  Keith has a passion for creating quality early childhood 

education.  His areas of expertise include:  brain-compatible teaching and learning strategies, cognitive 

development/child development and positive discipline models to name a few!   His presentation was Making 

the Body-Brain-Mind Connection in Teaching and Learning.  Our BHS: P-5 staff enjoyed his presentation very 

much.  Guadalupe Estrada, Butte Co. home visitor is captured above (right) meeting Mr. Pentz after his 

presentation. 

 

  

The following link  from Portland State University contain their Harvest for Healthy Kids activity kits which are 

available for free download and may be of use to children and families.  The parent newsletters included on the 

sight are available in three languages. 

http://www.harvestforhealthykids.com 

  

http://www.harvestforhealthykids.com/


 



 



 


